Phoenix College Occupational Programs Assessment Matrix for Measuring Program Outcomes

AAS and Certificate in General Business

Outcome # 1 Occupational Programs at Phoenix College will prepare students for the workforce

	Method of Evaluation
	When Conducted
	Responsible Person
	Results
	Audience for Results

	Student Intern Feedback Form


	Ongoing
	Diane Stark
	Students rated how satisfied they were with the internship and the work environment.  In addition, they were asked to list the responsibilities and skills that they used and developed through the internship.  Overall the students were very satisfied with the internship 
	Business Department

	Intern Evaluation Form


	Ongoing
	Diane Stark
	Employers were asked to rate the following:  quality of work, job knowledge, dependability, communication, and initiative.  Overall scores were very high.
	Business Department and employers

	Request for samples of assignments for submission to assessment committees:   

· Business Communication (GBS 233) for Writing

· Business Statistics (GBS 221) and/or Quantitative Methods in Business (GBS 220) for Numeracy
	Ongoing
	Marilyn Anderson
	The instructors will submit next Fall, 2003.
	Business Department

	Advisory Committee 
	Annually
	Marilyn Anderson
	Committee recommended changes to degree requirements; approved  effective Fall 2003.   Degrees/certs reviewed annually.
	Business Department


Changes made in the program as a result of the above evaluations include:

The Business Department may change the Degree and Certificate programs in General Business, by adding a .5 credit required capstone course in Career Development.  Offering a course in business ethics is also being explored.  Based on recommendations from Advisory Committee to update computer and business skills of students, changes to the GBS CCL and AAS were approved through the curriculum processes effective Fall 2003.    

Every business intern and employer will continue to be evaluated.

Samples from various GBS courses will continue to be submitted to Writing and/or Numeracy Assessment Committees.

Business Department
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